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Item 9.  Regulation FD Disclosure.

         On November 15, 2002 Patrick Industries, Inc. (the "Company") was
notified that Oakwood Homes Corporation ("Oakwood"), one of its major customers,
had filed a voluntary petition for relief under Chapter 11 of Title 11 of the
United States Code (the "Bankruptcy Code") in the United States Bankruptcy Court
for the District of Delaware. Oakwood remains in possession of its assets and
continues to operate its business as a "debtor-in-possession" pursuant to
Section 1107(a) and 1108 of the bankruptcy code. At the time of filing by
Oakwood, the Company had unsecured exposure related to accounts receivable,
inventory, and customer checks still in transit. The Company determined that it
is probable that these assets are unlikely to be recovered and decided to
increase its allowance for doubtful accounts and inventory reserves by the
estimated amount of the exposure. Accordingly, the Company will take a pre-tax
charge against fourth quarter earnings of approximately $1.6 million, or $.21
per share, net of tax. At September 30, 2002 the Company had pre-tax earnings of
approximately $1.8 million, or $.23 per share, net of tax.

         Due to recent events in the Manufactured Housing industry, including
the bankruptcy mentioned above, the Company has decided to implement more
restrictive credit policies and limit any further exposure specifically related
to Oakwood and one other major customer. Together, these two customers account
for approximately 12% of the Company's consolidated net sales and on a segment
basis in the laminating, distribution, and wood segments, they account for
approximately 5%, 25%, and 7%, respectively. The Company has been informed that
these customers will be looking for alternate suppliers. Sales levels over the
next year will most likely decline when compared to 2002 as a result of this
decision. Management will assess the impact of this reduced sales volume and
will be proactive in continuing its efforts with regards to cost reduction and
plant consolidation in order to operate more efficiently at reduced volumes.

SAFE HARBOR STATEMENT



         Statements that do not address historical performance are
"forward-looking statements" within the meaning of the Private Securities
Litigation Reform Act of 1995 and are based on a number of assumptions,
including but not limited to; (1) continued domestic economic growth and demand
for the Company's products; and (2) the Company's belief with respect to its
capital expenditures, seasonality, and inflation. Any developments significantly
deviating from these assumptions could cause actual results to differ materially
from those forecast or implied in the aforementioned forward-looking statements.
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